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CALL TO ORDER 
President Moore called College Council to session at 2:02 p.m. 

 

ATTENDEES 
Council Members Present:  Mary-Rita Moore, Ernest Davis, Purva DeVol, Humberto Espino, 
Michael Flaherty, Michael Henson, Hector Hernandez, Joe Klinger, Hilary Meyer, Ty Perkins, 
Kurian Tharakunnel, Shelley Tiwari. 

 

Council Members Absent:  Lakedra Love, Mary Wink. 
 

Others Present:  Jeanette Bartley, Susan Campos, Kimberly Donahue, Jodi Koslow Martin, 
Martin, Brenda Jones Watkins, Leslie Wester. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Dr. Flaherty made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular College Council meeting 
of April 17. 2023, seconded by Mr. Klinger.  Voice vote carried the motion unanimously. 

 

HOT TOPICS 
None.   
 

OPERATIONAL ASSEMBLY 
Dr. Tharakunnel reported on highlights given at the May 8 Operational Assembly meeting.  
The 3rd Annual Auto Show was held on May 7 with over 600 cars and 1500 people attending.  
Adult Education graduation will be held on June 8 at 6 pm.  Financial Aid has started 
automatically awarding Pell and Work Study for Fall 2023.  The automatic award is made to 
eligible students within 48 hours after the FAFSA has been received.  Graduation regalia is 
available for pick up.  Student Affairs has a new initiative similar to Summer Refresh for adult 
education students called Summer Scholarship Grant.  The Connect2College summer bridge 
program is now open.  Business & Facilities has two major projects this summer:  window 
replacement in D and E buildings and asphalt in parking lots 10 and 11.  Several Admissions 
events are being held for students and parents, including New Student Wednesdays every 
Wednesday in June and July.  Technology is working on migrating to the new Ellucian 
Experience and a new phone system in June.  DEI events are updated on the website with 
new resources for Asian American Pacific Islander heritage month and resources in both the 
Library and PDC.  Research has completed the Market Share Report from in-district high 
schools and also the Graduate Success Report, which are both available on the portal. 
 

ACADEMIC SENATE 
Dr. Flaherty provided an update on the Academic Senate and its subcommittees including the 
following.  Curriculum has approved a barber certificate and there are questions about a 
beautician or cosmetology certificate.  Academic & Scholastic Standards brought back their 
syllabus recommendations, it passed 13-8, and was sent to Vice President Campos.      
Academic Support brought forth a proposal to go back to the pre-pandemic late registration 
policy.  That proposal passed unanimously and the Senate’s recommendation was also sent to  
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Vice President Campos.  Campus Quality will be looking at welcoming strategies for LGBTQ 
students next year.  The classroom observation form will be brought back to Senate for a vote 
at the first meeting in September.  Academic Senate meetings will continue to be held on 
Blackboard.   
 

STUDENT SUCCESS 
Ms. Tiwari reported that Guided Pathways student focus groups looking at program maps are 
ongoing.  Any recommendations resulting from these groups will be implemented by this fall.   
 

OLD BUSINESS 
None. 
 

NEW BUSINESS  
 

SUMMER REFRESH 
Vice President of Enrollment Management & Student Affairs Jodi Koslow Martin reviewed last 
year’s Summer Refresh, which was funded from COVID dollars.  This program allows students 
who received a D, F, or W in fall or spring to retake up to two courses in the summer—if the 
same course is offered—for no cost.   
 

In 2021, 1750 students were eligible and 440 students took courses.  238 continued on in the 
fall, 10 graduated at the end of summer 2021.  In 2022, 2572 students were eligible, 490 
enrolled in summer, 261 enrolled in fall, and 24 applied for graduation.  The course success rate 
for students who retook classes in the summer is over 60 percent, and those who went on and 
took courses in the fall had a success rate of 75.9%, which is higher than the average 72%.  This 
summer there are 2472 eligible students and 237 enrolled for summer so far, and the number is 
expected to increase.   
 

Dr. Koslow Martin reported on another similar program that is new this summer for Adult 
Education students through an ICCB grant.  It will offer adult students over 25 the opportunity 
for free classes.   
 

Council members commented that the Summer Refresh numbers look good for this population.  
Discussion ensued about the many variables as to why a class is failed and how students can be 
reengaged. 
 

NEXT MEETING 
The next College Council meeting will be held on Monday, June 12, 2023.   
 

OTHER 
None. 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
Mr. Klinger made a motion, seconded by Ms. Meyer, to adjourn the meeting. Voice vote 
carried the motion unanimously. College Council was adjourned at 2:46 p.m. 

 
/sp 


